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Task Force Goal:
To provide informed community-based guidance and 
recommendations related to the future of school district 
facilities to be utilized by the School Board in their efforts to 
develop a comprehensive long-range plan for the school 
district that will enable the school district to continue to 
provide the best learning environments for its students for 
years to come.

Community Feedback on:  
 Physical Facility and Infra-Structure Needs

 Educational Space Programming Needs

 Long-Term Facility Planning



The Task Force met for a total of six meetings over a 
three month period.

Typical Meeting Process:
Review of Prior Meeting Information, Homework, and 

Outcomes

Presentation of New Information

Group Activity / Discussion and Assimilation

Reach Consensus on Items



Review of Current “State of the State”:

Facility Inventory

Enrollment and Projections

Building Tours

MDE Guidelines and Standards

Space Use, Educational Programs, and Evolution

Safety and Security Needs

Physical Infra-Structure Needs

Community Needs

District Financial Status and Economic Impacts



Needs Organization & Driver Matrix:

Establishing Consensus on Priority “Drivers”

• Education

• Safety & Security

• Infra-Structure / Physical Condition

• Activities & Co-Curricular

• Community 

 Identifying “Drivers” for all Identified Needs

Categorizing all Needs

Quantifying the Needs with Conceptual Budgets

Refining Needs and Priorities



Outcomes and Recommendations:

Evaluating Priorities based on Numerous Factors

• Established Priority “Drivers”

• Educational Benefit

• Financial / Tax Impact

• Community Impact and Benefit

Establishing Guiding Statements

Developing Recommendations

Additional Comments





1. Understanding “Education” is the highest priority Driver, any solution should 

maximize the opportunity to include the other Drivers and or needs as well.

2. Deferred maintenance and infra-structure needs should be addressed as part

of any major project initiative.

3. The facilities plan should be developed based on current enrollment

projections and to readily accommodate future growth and/or expansion

needs while maintaining appropriate (MDE) educational spaces for all

students and programs.



4. The facilities plan should consider the importance of future flexibility and

adaptability to growing and emerging educational programs and services

with career and college readiness for all students.

5. Addressing the identified needs at the Middle School should be the School

District’s highest priority.

6. Strong consideration should be placed on revitalizing the CTE program and

be done at all grade levels within the school district.

7. Continuing and improving a strong partnership with the City, businesses and

community is of paramount importance in the development of any

solution(s).



1. The Task Force recommends that the School District’s long-range facility plan be

developed to address the identified needs within the school district based on

the following priorities as identified on the scope matrix:

• Educational Space Needs

• Safety and Security Needs (tied with educational space needs)

• Physical facility and Infra-Structure Needs

• Activity and Co-Curricular Needs

• Community-Based Needs

2. Based on the information presented and studied, The Task Force recommends

that investing in the existing Middle School to address the educational, physical

and space needs is not a solution.



3. The Task Force recommends that a new facility is built to meet the needs of our

School District and community. Renovations to the existing facilities should be

used in conjunction with any new building solution.

4. The Task Force recommends that the School Board strongly consider a field

house and/or other indoor recreational facilities as part of a new facility that

meets the needs of both curriculum and the greater community.

5. The Task Force recommends that the school district continue development of its

long-range facility plan and work toward seeking a voter-approved referendum

in 2020.



1. The Task Force realizes that open enrollment is a balance between receiving

additional revenue for programs and being able to provide appropriate spaces for all

students. The Task Force appreciates the diligent work the School Board and

administration continues to do to make sure the education environment is always

appropriate for all students. Providing additional education on the benefits of open

enrollment to the greater community could aid in reducing any misconceptions.

2. Any grade configuration changes should be completed with appropriate information

and input from the administration, teachers and staff.



3. The Task Force wishes to commend the hard work and diligent efforts of the school

district’s maintenance staff for keeping our facilities well-maintained, clean, and

operational with limited resources. It is the belief of the Task Force that making

these efforts public and known could result in a positive message to the community.

4. The Task Force wishes to remind the School Board that the information and

documentation generated by this Task Force process could be an effective method

to communicate needs to the community and other stakeholders during a future

referendum effort.




